
We Show respect.  We are Honest. We Include others. We Never give up. We seek Excellence in all we do. 

SPORTS LEADERS 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Remember to subscribe to the newsletter on our website to receive an electronic copy.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We’d just like to say an amazing well done to our Year 6 children who 
won the Mossley and Carrbrook Debating competition and the Maths 
Challenge last week against other primary schools.  We are really 
proud of the way they conducted themselves and represented the 
school. Well done everyone!  
 
We’d like to thank Mossley Hollins for hosting the event, staff for 
supervising the children and the MCSP Hubs for organising them. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Our Sports Leaders completed their Young Ambassador training 
through Tameside schools partnership last night and met British 
athlete Andrew Robertson who they found out was one of the 
first young ambassadors in Tameside! They will now be utilising 
their training in school and at lunch times to support the PE lead 
and the coach and will be promoting sport and healthy lifestyle 
to all children. 
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IMPORTANT - CLASS DOJO 
 
 
 
 
Please could we remind parents that any messages regarding illness, medicines, any changes to your child being 
picked up etc should be sent to the office via admin@milton-st-johns.tameside.sch.uk or through our phoneline 
01457832572.  
 
Please do not send messages to teachers regarding these issues on Class Dojo.  Teachers are not expected to 
routinely check Class Dojo as their main priority is to be with their class and messages on Class Dojo may not be seen 
in a timely manner. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Thank you for your patience during the building work – it is almost finished!  The main gate is now open for any 
children to use when they come into school in a morning.  Year 5 and Year 6 will be leaving school at the end of the 
day via this gate from today also (Mill Lane gate). The new entrance isn’t quite finished yet, but once it is open, the 
gates in the playground will be locked when the bell goes at 9am.  Anyone that comes to school late will then have to 
come to the new entrance to sign in. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Learn a woodwind instrument with Miss Hind! 
If you are have a child in Y3 – Y6 and they would like to play the recorder, flute, clarinet or saxophone please follow 
the link to find out more about lessons on Mondays at school: Registration - Tameside Music Service 
(speedadmin.dk).  
When you click on the link please follow the instructions below: 
SpeedAdmin guide: 

- Select your child’s school from the tab under ‘Browse Courses’ 
- Select Music Lessons 
- Select instrument 
- Select lesson type 

 
 
 
They can learn individually or they could learn with a friend in a shared lesson.  In the lessons they will learn new 
notes, tunes, improvise, play musical games and more!   
 
They will also gain free entry to our Junior Wind Band – where they can join other young musicians from across 
Tameside in learning new pieces and performing in concerts. Junior Wind Band rehearses on Tuesdays, 4pm – 
4:45pm at our music centre in Dukinfield. 
 
*Please note, saxophone lessons are only available for Y5 and Y6 students due to the size and weight of the 
instrument. 
 
If you have any questions, you can contact me directly: sarah.hind@tameside.gov.uk 
 
 
 
 

LEARN A WOODWIND INSTRUMENT 

BUILDING WORK 
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REMINDER - CLASS CHRISTMAS CAROLS 

REMINDER - YEAR 6 CHRISTMAS PLAY 

 
 
 
 
This year for Children in Need, the children will be taking part in a ‘Run Pudsey’ event on the 18th November. Each 
class will ‘run for Pudsey’ during different times of the day to raise money for Children in Need. The children are also 
allowed to wear non-uniform/ Children in Need attire on this day too (please just make sure it is suitable for running 
in – trainers etc). 
 
If parents would like to sponsor their child, please register through this secure site: 
https://www.runpudsey.co.uk/school/milton-st-johns-cofe-primary-school and use the code F3BD when asked.   
 
Once registered, your child will automatically be given a fundraising page and a unique ‘text to donate code’ which is 
just for them to raise money for BBC Children in Need.  We are very aware that times are difficult at the moment 
and understand if families may not be in a position financially to do this. Please do not worry, all children will be 
taking part on the day in the ‘Run Pudsey’ event whether or not money has been raised. However, the Run Pudsey 
campaign does enable all children who raise a minimum of £10 sponsorship to receive this year’s ‘Run Pudsey’ 
medal. These will be given out discretely to the children if they receive one.  
 
 
 
 
 
The children in Nursery up to Year 5 will be holding a Christmas Carol sing along on the following dates. 
We anticipate that the sing a long will last approximately 30 – 40 minutes.  Nursery and Reception 
may be slightly less. The classes will perform on the following times and dates… 
 

Class Date Time 

Nursery 7th December 9.15am 

Reception 6th December  9.15am 

Year 1 7th December 2.30pm 

Year 2 6th December 2.30pm 

Year 3 5th December 2.30pm 

Year 4 5th December  9.15am 

Year 5 12th December 9.15am 

 
 
 
 
 
 
The two Year 6 classes will be performing a Christmas play on the following dates: 
 
Tuesday 6th December 3.45pm 
Thursday 8th December 5.00pm 
 
To avoid unnecessary printing of tickets, places can be paid for via Schoolmoney and a list of people that will be 
attending will be held and checked off on the day.  We will let you know when this is available on Schoolmoney. 
 
We ask for a £2 donation per ticket with a maximum of 4 tickets being available per family, per play. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CHILDREN IN NEED – RUN PUDSEY! 

https://www.runpudsey.co.uk/school/milton-st-johns-cofe-primary-school
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DIARY DATES 

CLOSING DATES FOR RECEPTION APPLICATIONS 

COLLECTIVE WORSHIP THEME 

 
 
 
 
On Thursday 15 December we will be serving Christmas Dinner. If your child is on school meals they will 

automatically be having a Christmas Dinner. If you would like to order Christmas Dinner for your child who is on 

packed lunches please submit the form, that was sent out on a text on Monday, no later than Monday 14 

November 2022. No late orders will be taken due to deadlines for the catering team ordering the food. The 

cost of a Christmas Dinner is £2.36 unless your child is entitled to free school meals or are in key stage 1. 

Once you have requested a Christmas Dinner we will let you know when you can pay on Schoolmoney.  
 
 
 
 
 
Our collective worship theme for this half term is Compassion.  Please find some ideas about how the whole family 
can have fun and explore this Christian Value at the end of this newsletter. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Tameside residents should use the Tameside Citizen Portal to apply for a Reception place. If you do not live within 
Tameside but wish to apply for a place at a Tameside school, you should apply via your own Local Authority. (For 
example, if you are an Oldham resident you will need to apply via Oldham MBC admissions, for any Tameside School) 
  
The closing date for submitting a Reception 2023 school application is 15 January 2023. (Applications submitted after 
this date will be processed as a ‘late’ application) 
  
Please visit https://www.tameside.gov.uk/admissions for more information. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Thursday 1 December 2022                 KS2 trip to Pantomime 
Thursday 15 December 2022               Christmas Dinner day 
Fri 16 June to Mon 19 June 2023        Year 6 Kingswood residential trip 
 
 
 
 

CHRISTMAS DINNER 

https://www.tameside.gov.uk/admissions
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Our theme this half term is Compassion.  
 

‘Clothe yourselves with compassion, 
kindness, humility, gentleness and 

patience’  
 

Colossians 3.12 
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COMMUNITY NEWS 
 
 
 
 
 


